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 “Howard Wayne St” Sign Unveiled in Linda Vista to Honor Former 

Assemblyman 

The honorary street sign was unveiled by Councilmember Campillo and the Wayne family 

following a brief speaking program on Saturday morning at the site of the sign on Morena 

Blvd 

SAN DIEGO — This morning, a new sign honoring the late former Assemblymember Howard 

Wayne was unveiled to a crowd of about 50 Linda Vista residents, friends and family of Wayne, 

and others. The honorary sign reads Howard Wayne St and was placed above two Morena Blvd 

street signs at the intersection of Morena Blvd and Buenos Ave. The honorary street naming 

does not change the address for any resident, business, or other entity. 

“Howard’s passion to make a positive impact wherever he went and with everything he did 

was an inspiration for so many in the community, myself included,” said San Diego City 

Councilmember Raul Campillo. “He truly loved his community, and his community loved him. 

I’m grateful to be able to celebrate Howard with an honorary street naming in his home 

neighborhood of Linda Vista.” 

"Howard loved his community and was especially good at getting people to the table to make 

it better for everyone,” said Felicity Senoski, who served with Howard Wayne on the Linda 

Vista Community Planning Group from 2014 to 2023 and is now Chair. “This street naming 

really honors Howard in a way I am sure would make him proud.”  

Howard Wayne, a beloved member of the Linda Vista community, passed away in November 

2023. Over the course of his life, Howard Wayne served as a Deputy Attorney General, State 

Assemblymember for the 78th District, and Chair of the Linda Vista Planning Group. As 

Assemblymember, one of his most important accomplishments was passing AB 411, which is 

related to coastal water-quality testing programs. 

The site of the street sign was chosen because Wayne was invested in the Morena Corridor Plan 

and because his wife lives nearby. Wayne is survived by his wife, Mary, his brother, Robert, and 

other members of his extended family. 
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For a photograph of Councilmember Raul Campillo and Howard Wayne, please click the link 

here. 

For a link to the full ceremony, B-roll, and photos from this morning’s event, please click here.  

About Councilmember Raul Campillo  

Councilmember Raul Campillo proudly represents the Seventh Council District of the City of San Diego 

and serves as the Chair of the Economic Development & Intergovernmental Relations Committee.  
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